Est
THE MARTIN COUNTY COUNCIL 

SPECIAL MEETING

August 17, 2020 & August 18, 2020
Budget Hearings Day 1
Attending were Council President C. Richard Summers, Randy L. Wininger, James A. Stiles, J. Keith Gibson, Warren D. Albright and Councilwomen Barbara McFeaters and Sheri Bowling. Also attending were Auditor Bobbie Abel, Laura Albertson, Solid Waste; June Ekerly, Solid Waste; James Williams, Director Solid Waste;  Prosecutor Aureola Wright; Sally Burch, Trish McKibben, Assessor Carolyn McGuire; Clerk Gerald Montgomery; Recorder Rhonda Sanders; Surveyor Nathan Hoffman; CVSO Linda Evans-Dillan; Director Monty Wolf, EMA. Courtney Hughett, Martin County Journal; Sheriff Travis Roush; Chief Deputy Josh Greene; Danielle Murphy, Jail Matron; Mark Franklin, Deputy Coroner; Kathy Collins, Director Community Corrections; Pat King, Administrative Assistant Community Corrections; Commissioner Aaron Summers. 
The Budget Hearings were called to order at 9:15 am.  
All budgets being discussed will not include salaries. All salaries will be discussed tomorrow afternoon.  
Auditor Abel, presented the budget totals to the Council.  Budget requests for 2021 total $4,554,265.00.   Estimated revenues for 2021 are $3,488,125.00.   Auditor Abel advised that revenue projections are down for 2021 partly due to Covid-19.  Abel stated that even with 2021 projections being lower, that 2022 is the year that the budget will be affected significantly due to Covid-19, this determination is based on the financial forecasts by the State of Indiana and Purdue.  Abel advised that a portion of the budget increase was due to having to move the Ambulance and Insurance expenditures out of Public Safety and EDIT into the General Fund because of decreased revenue and current balances.
Laura Albertson, Solid Waste presented the budget for Martin County Solid Waste. She advised that the current budget for 2020 had to be cut and that they had to cut the budget for 2021.
All Department Heads presented their budgets at their scheduled times.  Budgets Cuts were made where Council deemed necessary.  

A break was called at 11:06 am and meeting resumed at 11:13 am.

Hearing continued.

A break was called at 1:02 pm and resumed at 1:18 pm hearings continued.
Once again, all budgets were presented and the Council cut where they deemed necessary

Meeting was paused to allow time for Kathy Collins, Director Community Corrections to arrive and resumed at 2:13 pm.

Day one of Budget Hearings were continued at 2:22pm until Tuesday, August 18, 2020 with a motion made by Councilman Gibson and seconded by Councilman Stiles.  All were in favor and the motion passed.  

Budget Hearings Day 2

Attending were Councilmen C. Richard Summers, Randy L. Wininger, James A. Stiles, J. Keith Gibson, Warren Albright and Councilwomen Barbara McFeaters and Sheri Bowling.  Also attending were Auditor Bobbie Abel, Mike Arvin, Dan Gregory, Laura Albertson and Pam Loughmiller, all from the Martin County Alliance,  CPO Lisa Brittan; Judge Lynn Ellis; Director Kathy Collins, MCCC; Sheriff Travis Roush; PHN Julia Albright, MCHD; Courtney Hughett, Martin County Journal; Assessor Carolyn McGuire; CVSO Linda Evans-Dillon; Recorder Rhonda Sanders; Treasurer Lori Carrico; District Coordinator Teresa Harder, SWCD; Superintendent Leo Padgett, Martin County Highway, Terri Alcorn, Administrator Martin County Highway; Commissioner Paul George, Commissioner Aaron Summers, Lori Carrico, Treasurer, Julinda Adams and Kristi Ausbrooks , both of the 4-H Extension Board.
President Summers reconvened the Budget Hearings to order at 8:30 am. 
Dan Gregory and Mike Arvin, Martin County Alliance Board, presented the budget for the Alliance.  The request was for $110,000.00.  A discussion regarding the current opening for a new Director transpired.  The Council would like the new Director to focus more on local businesses.  The Council cut the Alliance budget to $87,500.00.
The Council resumed their budget hearings. All Department Heads presented their budgets at their scheduled times.  Budget cuts were made where council deemed appropriate.
President Rich Summers at 9:35 am called for a moment of silence in remembrance of Joe Williams.

The hearings were dismissed at 1:15 pm for lunch and resumed at 2:17 pm. 
Budget Hearings resumed with remaining Department Heads and cuts were made where deemed necessary.

President Richard Summers opened the discussion regarding salaries.  A discussion followed between the Council members and Department Heads about the requested wage increases. Councilman Summers advised that over $800,000 needed to be cut from the budget requests.  After reviewing all the budgets, they were able to cut $154,697.00.  After a lengthy discussion it was concluded that the Council would have to increase Local Income Tax. The Council stated that they didn’t want to increase Local Income Tax and approve employee wage increases.   Sheriff Roush stated that with the revenue the Security Center generates housing Vigo County Inmates, he could supplement wage increases for the Sheriff Department employees.  A discussion followed about how much of a tax increase would be needed but no determinations were made.  A date for a public hearing has not yet been set.
Budget Adoptions will be held, Monday, October 5, 2020 @ 6:00 pm.
With no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 3:49 pm with a motion made by Councilman Gibson and seconded by Councilwoman Stiles.  All were in favor and the motion passed.   The next Council meeting will be held Monday, September 14, 2020 at 6:00pm
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